
Canyon View Elementary School Community Council Meeting
February 9, 2021
(virtual meeting)

Meeting Participants: Kierstin Draper, Emily Weigel, Natalie Smart, Josh Henderson, Shannon Haley, Michelle Van Dyken, Jessica Christensen, Tami Dautel 

Meeting start time: 4:40
· Winter Data Review- Tami Dautel reviewed the current winter Acadiance data and Reading Inventory (4th and 5th grade). We are currently at 68% in our Pathways of Progress goal and we have 77% of students at or above benchmark in the reading composite measure. The Reading Inventory data shows that 4th and 5th grade have 72% of students proficient. By next month we should have more information from the winter writing DSWBA data. Natalie Smart asked for clarification if the online learners were included in this data. It was confirmed that, yes, their data was included in this current data. 
· Landtrust and TSSP – Kierstin Draper clarified how the Landtrust money is used to pay for our interventionists and technology. The TSSP money has helped increase Lori Smith’s (our school counselor) time from .5 to .75. It also helped pay for a .5 teacher in 2nd grade. Some of the money is budgeted to pay for professional development supports and opportunities for teachers.  
· Academic Goal- By the end of the 2020-21 school year 75% of students in each grade will meet typical progress or above on the Pathway of Progress measure and 80% of students in grades 4-5 will be proficient or above based on the Spring Reading Inventory measure. 
· School Climate- By May 2021 90% of students surveyed will feel like they belong at school, have a meaningful connection with at least one adult in the building and feel safe at school. 

· Kierstin Draper informed us that the state is updating the website and it should be done by the end of March. This will give us time to solidify our goals and look at more data next month. It was also brought up that much of our data is incomplete because we were not able to administer the typical Spring measures that help us compare data from year to year. It was brought up that it is a good idea to keep the goals similar to last year because we want to give teachers more opportunities for professional development and continue the goals that we were not able to finish last year due to the soft closure. We also talked about the importance of funding our school counselor to a .75 position as we are seeing many more kids with high levels of stress and anxiety. Natalie Smart asked what kind of measure we use to look at the School Climate data. Kierstin Draper discussed how we use the SIRSSE data to measure how our students may be exhibiting internal or external behaviors from year to year. 
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